

NEWSLETTER | LATEST NEWS

Friday, October 7, 2022



<u>COMMUNITY | COLLECTION SCHEDULE | FALL PROGRAMMING | PUBLIC WORKS | REMINDERS | STATUTORY HOLIDAY</u>

Information to all

Water meter reading by email

Don't forget to send us your water meter reading by email before October 31!

Send an email including a photo of your water meter reading, your address and contact details to ipaiement@sadb.qc.ca, before October 31, 2022.

Learn more



Temporary winter shelters

It's time to get ready for winter!

Temporary winter shelters (commonly called *tempo shelters*), whether car shelters, porches or other shelters, are permitted from October 15 to April 15 of each year.





Overnight parking in winter

From December 1 to March 31, overnight parking on public roads is prohibited, unless otherwise specified. To find out if the ban is lifted for the night, consult the Info-Snow section of the website or call 514-457-1001, as of 4 p.m., daily.

The decision whether or not to lift the ban depends on weather conditions and on snow, ice or other operations planned by the Public Works Department.

It is the responsibility of all vehicle owners to consult daily updates before parking their car on the street for the night. If the ban is not clearly lifted, the current regulation (no. 769) is applied and violators risk the fines provided for in the regulation.







Mandatory permit for private snow removal contractors

Does your snow removal contractor have the compulsory permit?

Private snow removal contractors must now obtain a permit in order to operate on the territory of Sainte-Anne-de-Bellevue.

By-law no. 830 concerning snow removal by private contractors on private land in residences and businesses in Sainte-Anne-de-Bellevue was adopted in February 2021. The compulsory permit portion took effect in September 2021, for the winter season 2021-2022 and subsequent.

Winter Schedule -Effective November 2, 2022

Organic waste (brown bin): Every other WEDNESDAY

Recycling (blue bin) : every WEDNESDAY

Household waste: every other THURSDAY

Consult the collection calendar



Fall programming

Library

The Sainte-Anne-de-Bellevue library is proud to share its fall program with you. On the program: book club, author meeting and crafts.





Halloween

On October 31st, monsters, ghosts, princesses and superheroes will take over the streets of the city... Be careful!

Make sure you don't miss the special family program planned by the Recreation Department.



Public works





Water main flushing

North sector: Starting Tuesday, October 11, the City of Sainte-Annede-Bellevue will be performing maintenance on the city's water system in the north sector. The operation will take place on weekdays from 7 a.m. to 5 p.m. and could last two weeks.

South sector: Starting Tuesday October 18th, the City of Sainte-Anne-de-Bellevue will be performing maintenance on the city's water

system in the south sector. The operation will take place on weekdays from 7 a.m. to 5 p.m. and could last two weeks.

The work may cause brown water or a drop in pressure. Let the cold water run until it becomes clear again. We recommend that you do your laundry in the evening or on weekends to avoid staining your clothes. Note that there is no health risk.

Thank you for your understanding and cooperation.



Inspection of fire hydrants

The City of Sainte-Anne-de-Bellevue will proceed with the inspection of fire hydrants throughout the territory before the winter season begins.



Sump Cleaning

The Public Works Department will be cleaning catch basins throughout the territory starting in mid-October.



Branch Pickup

The City provides FREE branch pick-up Monday through Wednesday, the first and third week of each month.

Please drop off your branches the day before the collection (Sunday) and do not worry if they have not been picked up by Tuesday evening, as we will only be on your street once.

It is important to place your branches neatly on the curb, trunks facing the street.

More details

Reminders

Permit applications

Do you have renovation or construction plans in mind?

Before undertaking any work on your property, check with the Urban Planning Department to find out if you need to obtain a building permit or a certification of authorization.

About permits

By logging on to the Voilà! citizen portal, you can complete an application directly online by following these steps:

Online applications » New application » Permits.







VOILÀ! CITIZEN PORTAL

With the Voilà! citizen portal, access your personalized citizen file easily and securely.

You can connect to your city on any device, anywhere, anytime! A web version and a mobile application are available.

To make sure you don't miss out on anything, find out how to register by visiting the website page dedicated to the citizen portal.

See the page

Statutory holiday

Thanksgiving

Please note that the City's administrative offices and the library will be closed on Monday, October 10.





Ville de Sainte-Anne-de-Bellevue 109, rue Sainte-Anne, Sainte-Anne-de-Bellevue, Qc, H9X 1M2 Téléphone: 514 457-5500 Courriel: info@sadb.qc.ca







